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WDT Development, LLC 
 

February 14, 2020 

 

SUBJECT:    Re-Zoning for Jay Avenue Site from RS-9  to  RM-12-S 

 

Dear Neighbor, 

 

We have filed a rezoning petition with the City/County Planning Department for the 

property located along Jay Avenue close to Old Salisbury Road.  Enclosed is a copy 

of the proposed site plan. 

 

The “South Suburban Area Plan” as prepared by the City County Planning 

Department and adopted by the City Council in November, 2017 identifies the 

subject area to be zoned as “Suburban Neighborhood [GMA3] RS-9.”  Our request 

is for approval of a senior living apartment community which requires us to request 

a change in the zoning.  This land is adjacent to several other apartment 

communities that are in existence now.  One such multifamily unit is Salem Terrace 

Assisted Living Center across the street and our development should complement 

that type of facility.  More information regarding the Land Use Plan can be found at: 

 

 https://www.cityofws.org/956/Southwest-Winston-Salem 

 

You will see an advertisement for the re-zoning posted at the property by or before 

March 25th.  The City/County Planning Board will consider the request at their 

public hearing on April 9, 2020, and the request will be heard by the City Council 

likely sometime in early May.  These are public meetings and you are welcome to 

attend.  You can find out more about the re-zoning status and process at the City’s 

website: 

 

 https://www.cityofws.org/deplartments/planning/zoning-and-

subdivision/monthly-zoning 
 

We would further like to invite you to stop by the Griffith Fire Department located at 5190 

Peters Creek Pkwy in Winston-Salem for an informal drop-in meeting regarding the 

proposed senior development, the Villas at Wilshire, on Tuesday, March 10th from 6:00 to 

7:30 p.m.  We would appreciate hearing any concerns or interest you have about our re-

zoning effort as well as the development itself.  At this meeting, we can explain our request 

and hopefully answer any questions you may have.  Representatives from the land 

developer, the builder, and the design engineers will be present at the meeting. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dennis Tharrington, Developer 

112 Westlake Drive 

Henderson, NC  27536 

Fax 252-436-9126 

Mobile 252-432-1445 
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